MINUTES OF DECEMBER 3, 2002 SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TOWNSHIP BOARD
TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Third Street road end in Torch Lake Village.

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Stillings                    Audience:23

Absent:  None

The meeting was convened at 7:30 p.m. with Mrs. Johnston, Mrs. Klunzinger, their respective attorney’s and many residents of Torch Lake Village present.

Schmidt reviewed the actions to present date.  The board had no comments on the legal opinions received regarding the letter of 1985 between Fred Backstrom, Township Supervisor, and the property owners and agreed the letter is not legally binding on the board.       


The removal of the vegetation planted in the right of way as a result of the 8/8/01 permit issued by the Road Commission was discussed.   Demarcation of the right of way, soil erosion problems, lowering of the berm, and parking was also discussed.  Mrs. Johnston indicated a willingness to move at least one of the trees onto their property.

The board agreed with the following proposal by Stillings: ask the Soil Erosion Conservation District to draw up a plan using cut-off telephone poles as a barrier for cars at the west end; use a berm and/or swale configuration with plantings as a demarcation of the north and south boundaries, which would be located on the right-of-way so as not to infringe on the adjoining property owners, and with single split rail fence at the waters edge; include some trees or something that would never exceed four feet in height in the area where the present trees are located;  include crushed gravel at the end of the asphalt;  remove the berm;  soil erosion takes precedence over any other concerns.  It was agreed that no one should be present when the Soil Erosion person goes to preview the site.   When received, the plan will be shared with all concerned parties before approval.

Township take-over of road ends was discussed.  Schmidt will have an outline of the procedures  for the next meeting of the board.  As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:55p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk
